
Coronavirus and USDA Service Centers 

Many USDA Service Centers are currently open for business, some by 
appointment only. In certain locations, USDA Service Centers are closed to the 
public with employees teleworking who can assist customers virtually. Please call 
your local USDA Service Center for up-to-date information on access. 

We ask that all customers consider the below before entering a USDA Service 
Center: 

• Have you or has someone living in your household, someone you’ve been in 
close or frequent contact with, or someone you are caring for been diagnosed 
with COVID-19 or had any contact with a confirmed case of COVID-19? 

• In the last 14 days, have you or has someone living in your household, someone 
you have been in close or frequent contact with, or someone you are caring for 
returned from, or made a travel connection through a CDC Level 2 or Level 3 
country or State Department Level 3 or Level 4 country? 

• Do you currently have, or have you had within the last 24 hours, any cold or flu 
symptoms with a fever greater than 100.4 or acute respiratory distress (e.g., 
shortness of breath and coughing)? 

If you answered yes to any of the above question, we ask that you call your local 
USDA Service Center to schedule an appointment to conduct business over the 
phone. 

If you answered no and your office is open, please call your local USDA Service 
Center to schedule an appointment to conduct business in person.  

Our customers are important to us. We care about the well-being of your farms and 
ranches, but more importantly, we care about you and your health. 

Visit www.farmers.gov/coronavirus for the most current information regarding 
USDA Service Center operations.  

 

https://www.farmers.gov/coronavirus
https://www.farmers.gov/service-center-locator
https://wwwnc.cdc.gov/travel/notices
https://wwwnc.cdc.gov/travel/notices
https://travel.state.gov/content/travel/en/traveladvisories/traveladvisories.html/
http://www.farmers.gov/coronavirus

